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        Komotini 01.12.2009 
 
 

As the President of the SPA-Hellas, I am really happy first because the Editor 
of the EJP, Renate Zimmer has been elected as the Professor of the Year in 
Germany! Congratulations Renate! Second, the Editorial of our second volume hosts 
the opening speech of the President of the European Forum of Psychomotricity to the 
4th Congress of Psychomotricity in Amsterdam.  
 

On the other hand two volumes are scheduled for 2010: one special issue on 
Developmental Coordination Disorder as well as our annual volume. Call for papers 
will soon circulate. 

 
I would like to thank Lone Helleberg Frimodt for trusting us her speech and each 
one of you for your continuous support. 
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